
Finally, brethren, pray for us, that the Word of the Lord may have free course, and be 

glorified, even as it is with you.  II Thess 3:1 

Dear Supporters and Praying Friends,                                                Summer, 2018 

We send you our greetings with much gratitude in our hearts. Our prayer letter is sent four times 

during the year, so this is our Summer letter.  Much has happened since our last Spring letter. 

FAMILY - May was an especially exciting month. It was possible 

for us to make a quick trip to Florida to participate in our daughter’s 

wedding, which was on May 25th. We are grateful for all God’s 

provisions and for the wonderful time we enjoyed in Pensacola, FL 

Two days before Amos and Joyce’s wedding, we celebrated our 

31st wedding anniversary.  Praise the Lord!                                                                                                      

Jason drove from Pensacola to New Jersey for his summer job, at 

Day Camp Sunshine. He has one more semester at Pensacola 

Christian College.                                                                            

Jonathan will complete 10th grade in five months. In Brazil the 

school year ends in December. 

MINISTRY - As we mentioned in our Spring letter, heavy rains 

caused flooding at our church bringing damage. We are thankful that 

it was possible to bring some new sound equipment from Florida. 

Now we can use the instruments again for our time of worship. We 

also have been doing some remodeling at the church building, putting 

in a ceiling and new doors. The next step is putting in an air 

conditioner. The congregation is very excited with this project. Lord 

willing soon we will be free from attacking mosquitoes and the heat of 

over 90 °F.                                                                                                      

We praise the Lord for bringing new families to our church. On the 

last Sunday of July, seven new believers will be baptized. Pray for us 

as we also prepare for DVBS which will be held on July 23 - 27. We 

are striving to reach more families, as we make contact with these 

children in the church neighborhood. 

HOUSE OF HOPE - Although we have had many challenges with the 

rehabilitation home, we continue sharing and teaching the Word. This past week 
one of the ladies shared how she surrendered her life to Jesus, after Bible study. Every week 

new girls come to the House of Hope asking for help. 

We thank God for the difference being made in lives, as we carry forth God’s Word. In our daily 

prayers we thank God for your fervent prayers on our behalf and for your financial support. Your 

prayers and support are an amazing demonstration of God’s love, faithfulness and unceasing 

mercy. Praise the Lord that we can work together as co-laborers.  

Yours for the cause of Christ,  
Paulo and Janis Alencar. 
E-mail:  pjalencar@hotmail.com 
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